




Support public safety

Resources are plateauing and cannot continue to meet the Castle Rock Fire and Police departments' staffing needs over
the next five years.

In addition to proposed conservative budgeting measures, Town staff has recommended that Town Council consider
placing on the fall 2024 ballot a request for a 0.2% increase to the Town's sales tax — amounting to 20 cents on a $100
purchase.

These two items combined would allow for the hiring of 40 additional public safety personnel by 2029. 

Read more about the proposal and share your thoughts on it via this form.

Name (optional)

In what area of Castle Rock do you live? Email

What do you think about a potential sales tax increase?

I think the town needs to live on a budget. Yet adding more sales tax just makes the bureaucracy bigger.
Putting safety as the name of why you’re increasing. The sales tax is age old Dodge I’m not happy and I think
it’s not right.

Is there any other information you would like to share?
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Is there any other information you would like to share?

I’ll share this: We live approx. 7 miles east of Castle Rock in the original Castle Oaks areas, on 6.7 acres. We
have lived here, and have paid (Castle Rock/Douglas County)city, county and state taxes for 35 years now.
We live between 2 neighbors who continue to shoot on their properties…because they can, at targets,
sighting in hunting guns, etc. One of these individuals’ target(s) and set-up station is within clear sight of
Pleasant View Drive as you drive, ride or walk by. The population continues to grow here in our neighborhood
with continued residential and commercial building. Law enforcement (city and county) have responded over
the years -we know this is a county matter, not town/city. The best we could do was persuade one neighbor to
point away from our house-to sight his rifle in pointing ‘the other way’. Not making that up. My concern is how
this will impact the safety of our neighborhood once the most latest housing developments are complete. The
population has greatly increased. We get more traffic (bikes, cars, etc) on Pleasant View Drive than ever-the
Hidden Mesa Open Space is at the top of the Pleasant View Loop. My stand is that the use of guns on
residential properties here in my neighborhood cannot continue. I think it has most certainly evolved into a
matter of public safety for Douglas County, if not the city of Castle Rock. The city’s (I think it’s Castle Rock
Water’s) newly implemented water tank sits off Antelope Place, adjacent to Pleasant View Drive. Thank you
for allowing me to voice my concern on this platform.
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